SIT Meeting – August 5, 2013
Members Present:  Anna King, Becky Pope, Susan Savage, Marylee Sease, Ann Trader and Mandy Williamson
Items of Discussion:
1. Schedule: We checked and finalized the master schedule. With regard to scheduling time in the Computer Lab, we will make and share a Google Calendar for teachers to use to sign up for time slots. 
2. Plans for August 15, Day 3 of our Seven Habits Training: Mrs. Savage will provide coffee, water, granola bars and fresh fruit for breakfast; and for lunch, she will provide sub sandwiches, chips, and water. Also, members of the School Improvement Team will provide desserts.
3. ETC Committee: In order to be more efficient in the office, the $20 contribution from each staff member will be collected by each team’s ETC representative. After all has been collected for each team, the representative will turn in the money to Mrs. Fielden. In addition, we will have a drawing for a prize on Wednesday, September 4th, from everyone who has contributed by that date! ( 
4. Seven Habits T-Shirts: Discussed the choice of design for the t-shirt that Mrs. Savage will provide for the faculty/staff. 
5. PTO Update: 
a. We are very appreciative that our PTO is giving us $4,000 for technology and $4,000 for The Leader in Me at the beginning of this school year. 
b. We will sell the Athletic Passes during the first week of school (dates are on the Google Calendar). 
c. We will have the Penny Wars to raise money for books in the classroom. In each homeroom, 75% of the money raised will go to the Book Room and 25% will go to the teacher (dates are on the Google Calendar). (
d. The first Sock Hop will be on September 20th and the theme is “Hoe-Down.”

e. We are exploring the idea of having a 5K, as well as selling pajamas. Then, the next sock hop theme would be “Pajamas.”

6. 7 Habits Implementation in Our School:   Suggested implementing (1) after-school clubs (will need to talk with staff first), (2) bathroom decorations (should involve students with this so they have ownership of common areas), (3) student roles – grade levels/classrooms will decide on student leadership roles, (4) Leadership Notebooks – Staples maybe, (5) Grade levels need to decide what data to keep/monitor, (6) Funding – Discussed new ideas about funding TLIM initiative.  There will be more information to follow on this.
Schedule:
· From August 21 – August 30 = Overview/Introduction of 7 Habits

· September 3 – 13   Habit 1

· September 16 – 27   Habit 2

· September 30 – October 11  Habit 3

· October 14 – 18  Review of Habits 1-3

· October 21 – November 1   Habit 4

· November 4 – 15   Habit 5

· November 18 – December 6   Habit 6

· December 9 – 13  Review of Habits 4-6

· December 16 – 20   Habit 7
7. Afternoon Dismissal – 3rd Grade car riders will be dismissed with 4th – 5th grade car riders at 3:00.  (Moved from the K-2 side.)  This will help with congestion in the hallways and in the K-2 car line.  (Changes will be made to the Student Handbook.  3rd grade parents should be made aware of this change through Meet Your Teacher interactions, introduction letter sent to families before school starts, Alert Nows, etc.)
8. Duty Schedule - Some duties were assigned – Lobby Duty, AM Sidewalk Duty.  Mandy will type up a draft schedule and send it to all staff members.  Staff will have an opportunity to request changes.  

9. Car Tags – Students will be given a new Car Tag.  (one per family, extras will cost $1), Mrs. Savage will do an Alert Now and ask families to donate old tags.  Kindergarten students will receive their tag at Home Visits, others may pick up a tag in the cafeteria during Meet Your Teacher.  

10. Hazelwood Website and Moodle: Beginning Fall 2013, Ann Trader will manage both the school’s website, as well as the Moodle Hazelwood Staff Resources 2013. 
11. Action Based Learning Lab: It will be located in the Art Room on off weeks. We will make/share a Google Calendar for teachers to sign up for time slots.

12. mClass: We will purchase mClass for our 4th and 5th grade students who are on the following TRC levels at the beginning of the year:

a. 4th grade -  Level R and below

b. 5th grade – Level S and below 
13. Reading Workshop: We discussed plans for implementing Reading Workshop this year. We are planning that all grades, K-5, will do RW this year. As grade levels work on their common schedules and how/when to incorporate RW into instruction, there will be more details to follow.
14. Guided Reading and Reading Workshop: According to literacy research, above-level readers do not draw the same benefit from daily guided reading groups as do struggling readers. So, decisions about the balance between GR and RW should be based on this premise, as well as the needs of individual students.
Next Meeting – To be announced

Submitted by AnnTrader
